Dear Mr. Schumacher,

I am writing you in regards to to proposal by Norfolk & Southern Railroad and Buckeye Transfer to close the railroad crossing at Esterly Drive in Columbiana. As a former resident and frequent visitor back home, I would ask that you consider that the Fairfield Township Trustees already voted no to this request based on their concern over safety issues if this is had been allowed. Norfolk & Southern Railroad and Buckeye Transfer are pushing this for economic reasons only. Please consider the unsafe traffic conditions that would be created by diverting all traffic to the St. Rt. 344 & Esterly Dr. intersection.

Thank you for your consideration not only for me but for all that travel St. Rt. 344 & Esterly Dr.

Pam Rothermund

RAIL DIVISION

STITUTE SELECTOR

PUCO

2015 APR 24 PM 1:38

Storiet Brooker and 18

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business. Technician And Date Processed 4/24/15